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   We are highly concerned by the report presented to city council on May 14th by administration.  The 

resolution made by City Council on April 16th could not be more clear as to Cosmo’s role.  Cosmo will be 

the SERVICE PROVIDER for recyclables generated by a City program from multi-family units.  Of the 5 

options presented by Administration for consideration, Cosmopolitan Industries believes that Option 1, 

City Wide Multi-Unit Dwelling Recycling Program with Mandatory Payment best captures the intent of 

the April 16th motion passed by City Council to enter into a Memorandum of Understanding between the 

City and Cosmo.  It is the option that has the elements necessary to generate an economically sustainably 

MUD program 

   On Monday May 28th  Councillors debate Administration’s 5 options.  We ask everyone to contact their 

Councillor by phone, mail or email and respectfully remind them of the commitment that City Council has 

made and to ask them to follow-through on the commitment that Cosmo be the SERVICE PROVIDER of 

the city’s multi-family unit recycling program. Please come out to  the Council meeting on May 28th and 

bring a friend with you. 

 

Peter Gerrard 

Executive Director 

After a rather nomadic existence the past couple years, we found a home in the calendar of events for Cosmo’s bowling 

fundraiser which will now take place each April.  All of us are extremely excited by the personal involvement of Pat Du-

bois and Cristy Beggs of the BULL 92.9 fm who adopted the event as title sponsors giving rise to the new name, “BULL

-a-thon”. 

 

This year we raised over $9,500 towards the purchase of a van to be used on recreation and leisure outings by our par-

ticipants.  The bowler raising the most funds and winning the iPad was Tobey Jaman, with Alyssa Paydli close by in sec-

ond place.  While Alyssa didn’t win the iPad, she did help her Cosmo Captain, Stuart MacLennan win the Nintendo Wii 

system as the captain of the team that raised the most money.  The Wii will be presented to Stuart at a special occasion. 

 

Each of the Cosmo Captain’s had a great time and, for some of them, the BULL-a-thon is a highlight of the year.  It’s 

due to the time, effort and passion of Cosmo’s staff in nurturing this event through its formative years that we have been 

able to obtain an Audio-Visual system for the gym, disability adaptive exercise equipment and now a van to enhance the 

quality of life for our participants.  We would especially like to thank Cosmo’s Board for collaborating on these projects 

and supplying complementary funding to help the acquisition of each of these items. 

 

We are looking forward to a bigger and even better event next April. 

 

Ken Gryschuk 

Manager of Business Development and Community Relations 

Support Cosmo as the Service Provider  

of the Cityôs Multi-family Unit Recycling Program 

Bull-a-thon gets results 
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Community Grant 2011/2012 Health, Fitness and Leisure 
 

   The 2011/2012 Community Grant Program funded by the Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund and the City 

of Saskatoon has come to an end.  Through this grant, funds were provided to increase health, fitness and lei-

sure opportunities for adults with disabilities. 

   Many individuals had a chance to take part in the activities that were offered in the evening.  At a school 

gym different groups participated in walking, volleyball, floor hockey, soccer and various other games.  They 

learned new skills and tried different sports. 

   We attended various events and activities throughout the year such as the 2012 Tim Horton’s Brier 

(including the final game), Lady Antebellum, Blades Games, Paul Brandt and the PBR Rodeo Finals.  We at-

tended Persephone performances and a couple movies.  This year we went to a University of Saskatchewan 

Men’s Huskie Basketball game.  We also enjoyed some time at the Public Library, relaxing and looking 

through books.  

   The grant funds were also used to host various events at Cosmo.  In the fall we invited back one of our fa-

vorite groups, Hoja.  And this winter we hosted an anti-bully performance with a local band.  Because fitness 

and health are so important, we hired a dance and yoga facilitator to offer sessions throughout the year. 

   On behalf of Cosmo and all the participants who had the opportunity to participate in these great experi-

ences, we would like to thank the City of Saskatoon and the Saskatchewan Lotteries Fund for providing 

Cosmo with this amazing grant.  It was a great experience and we couldn’t have done it without you. 

 

Bailie Patton 

Community Grant Coordinator  

New Staff 

Karen Vanderloos- term Pathways 

Sheila Vaadeland-fulltime Life Skills 

Lisa Currie- casual 

 

Welcome Back 

Katherine Johnston- Personal Sup-

ports 

Roberta Helmke- Life Enrichment 

 

Staff Changes 

Leanne King- term Pathways 

Grace Grobb- fulltime Life Skills 

Tracy Martin- Confidential shred-

ding room 

Janette Protacio- fulltime Life Skills 

Matthew Spence- casual 

Ricquelle Germain- summer Pro-

grams 

Pryanka Yadav- summer Contracts 

 

Goodbye 

Brandon Alexander 

Amritjit Ball 

Kiara Hiebert 

Chris Kinzel 

Shauna Vevang 
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Thank You  
to all those who  

attended our  
Open House on  

Friday May 4th.  
 

It was wonderful to open the doors 

and see so many of Cosmoôs 

Community Angels in the 

building. We hope you were       

impressed with all of the work,   

activities and fun we have at 

Cosmo. A special Thank You to 

the Cosmo Rhythm Band and the 

Cosmo Choir who performed. 
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In Memory of Jim Frier 
1937– 2012 

 

   We would like to celebrate the 

life of our dear friend and co-

worker Jim Frier. Jim has worked 

at Cosmo for over 40 years and 

made many friends along the 

way. He spent many years work-

ing in Paper 

Sort and took pride in his work. 

Jim also took part in Rhythm 

Band where he would play a va-

riety of 

instruments and practiced on a 

weekly basis. 

   Once retired, Jim participated in the Seniors Day Program at Elm-

wood Lodge where you could find him in his lazy boy chair relaxing 

and watching the action around him. Although it took some convincing 

to leave the comfort of his chair you could be sure to see the smile on 

his face while he enjoyed outings, lunches, movies, baking and more. 

  Jim was a quiet man with a kind and gentle soul. He enjoyed spend-

ing time with others. His love for horses and nature of any kind was 

something that Jim loved to share. His knowledge for Westerns and 

love for Classics such as Gilligans lsland and Beverly Hillbillies was 

time well spent in his lazy boy. If you couldn't find Jim in his lazy boy 

chair you could find him in his "spot" in Elmwood's dining room 

enjoying a cup of hot coffee. 

   Jim will be remembered for his sense of humor, dedication to his 

work and soft smile that showed he was content and happy. He will be 

sadly missed by all that knew him. 

 

Tricia Karst 

Life Enrichment Division 
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Congratulations! 

 
Amanda & Jason Shulist 

Welcome Baby Boy  

Bennett Wesley 

May 14th, 2012 

8lbs 4oz 

Reminder 
Caregivers & 

 Parents  

Please phone  

Cosmo and let us 

know of any  

holidays or  

absences.  

Thank you! 

664-3158 

 

New Rooms in the Life Skills Training Division 

 

Cosmo recently expanded the Life Skills Training 

Division with the addition of two new rooms to ac-

commodate the growing number of participants. The 

groups have already moved into their new spaces and 

are enjoying their new environment. 

Looking for a place to 

Volunteer this  

Summer? 
 

Why not help out at 

Cosmo? 
 

Simply fill out the  

application form, com-

plete a police record 

check (free) and become 

a Cosmo Volunteer! 
 

Call Anna at 664-3158 
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Completion of a  

BIG Contract! 
 

   Contracts/CWG would 

like to thank all 

the super Cosmo staff, dedi-

cated participants, and 

amazing volunteers who 

helped out with our big 

Houghton Boston print job 

last month.   

 

  Over the course of 13 days, 

we shipped out 145,205 

folders and used a total of 

435,615 glue dots to do the 

job (that's a lot of dots!) 

  

   Just another shining exam-

ple of what  can 

be accomplished when we 

all pull together as a team.   

Thank you, everyone! 

Cosmo Shred Doing Well 

  

   2011 was a very success-

ful  for  Cosmo Shred. We sur-

passed 1 million pounds for the 

second consecutive year. With 

businesses and the public being 

more aware of the services we 

provide 2012 is shaping up to be 

another very successful year. A 

special thanks to our very hard 

working and dedicated team for 

making it all possible. 

 

 

Paul Cory 

Cosmo Shred. 
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Frankõs Photo of the Month 
 

Top of the Rock Trip to the  Magic Kingdom  
 

From May 18th to the 22nd Deanna Buckingham, Rebecca Lewis, Gerry Ram-

say, Francis Ludwig, Dave Parkalub and Bev Brassard took a trip to Orlando, 

Florida. Our first full day was spent at Disney World at the Magic Kingdom 

and magical it was. We went on so many rides like Splash Mountain, Pirates 

of the Caribbean, and the famous Teacup ride. We took a ride around the en-

tire park on an old fashioned steam locomotive. Our second day was spent at 

Universal where we were able to take in the magical world of Harry Potter. If 

you ever get a chance to go there don’t miss going on the Harry Potter ride it 

was absolutely amazing. Just don’t eat anything before you go on the ride 

haha! 

We drove to Tampa to see a major league baseball game between the Tampa 

Bay Rays and the Minnesota Twins which was very exciting for everyone. 

While in Tampa we walked on the beach and stuck our feet in the Gulf of 

Mexico. You just can’t do that in Saskatchewan so it was a great opportunity 

for all. We were also able to see the dolphin from the movie The Dolphin 

Tale. So with all the great places and fantastic restaurants we ate at, we had 

such a wonderful time. Thank you to the Top of The Rock for their continued 

support in helping us experience many wonderful adventures. 

 

Bev Brassard 

Life Enrichment Division  

Frank captured some of his co-workers playing basketball in the gym! 


